
        	 VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
                                              October 16, 2023 @ 6:00 PM
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:				Deputy Praither			Guests:
Mel Rotroff				Ryan Shoffstall			Clayton Hooker
Sandra Knott				Heather Kegg			Elaine Fagen-Moore
Pat Parish				Dave Scott			Jan Lambert
Randy Kaehler				Norm Spring			
Terry Brentlinger						
Amby Wallace						

Minutes from the last meeting (October 2, 2023) stand as is.
Sandra Knott made a motion to pay the bills, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Pat Parish made a motion to approve the bank reconcile for September 2023, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Norm Spring told Council that all the painting was done at the Firehouse, and cabinet installation should start this week.  He also noted that the installation of ice guards should be started later this week or next week.  Norm Spring updated Council that he had met with several companies to get suggestions for repairs and quotes for the floor.  One company suggested a slope going away from the seal of the door.  Dave Scott and Mel Rotroff were concerned that water could pool and freeze the doors shut.  Norm Spring told Council that they had used this solution at other buildings.  Pat Parish asked him to find out if they could see an example in person.  Norm Spring confirmed that the Fire Department will be handing out candy again at Halloween.
Norm Spring requested an executive session at the end of the meeting to discuss employee matters (discipline).
Deputy Praither told Council that most of the recent calls had been kids causing issues and feuding neighbors.  He did note that they had gotten a tip from Tennessee Crime Stoppers about a fugitive in the area, and they had made the arrest in Lakeview.  He noted that he was trying to be more visible in the area as well.
Dave Scott asked Council if they wanted to keep the semi lot rent the same in 2024 or raise it.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall asked if there had been much cost maintaining the lots.  Dave Scott replied that the only expense was minimal gravel usage.  Council decided to leave the lot rent the same for 2024 ($30/month).
Dave Scott informed Council that there was going to be a new housing development that would need to be incorporated into Lakeview.  The additional costs to annex would be $3700.00.  Pat Parish asked if this would be single-family housing.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall confirmed that it will be single-family housing/homes.  Pat Parish noted that generally the developer would be responsible for these costs and that we should look into getting reimbursed.  Mel Rotroff made a motion to approve the $3700.00 contract amendment with Kleinfelder to annex the property for the new housing development, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott updated Council that he was still waiting on the quotes for the cabin demolition and the drainage project as the contractor was out of town.
Dave Scott also told Council that employee evaluations for the year were complete and that they were welcome to come to his office to view them if interested.
Dave Scott said that there had been a meeting with UMH, and that there will be more meetings where lawyers may be involved.  He said that they tried to say the water main had been placed incorrectly, but that we could show it was in the correct location.
Dave Scott told Council that he would be meeting with Brightspeed about fiber installation on Wednesday, and that anyone interested was welcome to attend.  Amby Wallace asked how they could come in and install fiber without input from the Village and Utilities.  Sandra Knott and Pat Parish asked if there were permits required and if they had them.
Lastly, Dave Scott updated Council that the computer for the Water Plant was shipped out today and that the plan was to go online next Monday.
Terry Brentlinger asked if everything was set up so that the developers of the new housing development would be responsible for putting in the new streets, etc.  Pat Parish answered that everything was in place.
Fiscal Officer Heather Kegg told Council that she had spoken with SVE about options for this year’s leaf dumpster.  The cost would be $408.00 per load with no weight limit for leaves only as usual, or $500.00 per load with a 3-ton limit if we wanted to allowed bagged leaves.  After discussion, Pat Parish made a motion to order the dumpster that allows leaves to be bagged, Terry Brentlinger seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Amby Wallace told Council that Frank Dietz had approached her with a question for Council.  He would like to know why there are not double lines on the road on 82/W Lake extension.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall said that the county would have to answer that.  Pat Parish asked Dave Scott to contact Logan County.

Guest Clayton Hooker asked if there had ever been discussion of more sidewalks in Lakeview.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall answered that it has not been discussed, and that any new sidewalks would be at the property owners’ expense.  Terry Brentlinger noted that Clayton Hooker could suggest that project when surveys next go out for Neighborhood Revitalization projects.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told Council that one of our Utility customers had made a request.  He has a large credit on this account due to a meter error.  As the rules are written, the amount must remain as a credit on the account until used, or until the resident moves.  He owes back income tax to the Village of Lakeview.  He wanted to know if that money could be used to pay the taxes.  However, the past due taxes are no longer in the Village’s accounts, they have been sent to the Attorney General.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall will get more information.  The customer would need to contact the AG to obtain the total.  Pat Parish asked Connor Kinsey if there would be any legal issues with using the credit towards taxes.  Connor Kinsey replied that there were no legal issues.  Amby Wallace noted that we would need to update the rules and regulations.  Sandra Knott suggested that Council address the issue once more information is obtained.
Terry Brentlinger made a motion to go into executive session in accordance with ORC 121.22, Section G1 (employment discipline) at 6:34pm, and to include Dave Scott, Heather Kegg, and Norm Spring.  Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Council returned to regular session at 6:52pm.
Mel Rotroff made a motion to adjourn, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next Council Meeting will be Monday, November 6th, 2023 at 6PM.
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